Cetober 22nd, 1954

vear Prof.,

Thank you for the letter following on the tentautive
arrangements we arrived at over the telephone. -

It is very good of you to give me hospitality for the
night of November 4th, and to have spoken to the Librarisn
about my using the Library on the 5th; I shall write to
him forthwith to seek his formal permission, I am most
grateful,

About the trains, They don't seem to be very co-
operative. There ie one that leaves here nt 4.56, Hastern
Region, arriving Sheffield 5.59; another leaves st
743, lidlend Region, and gets in at 7 p.m.. I could
get either of them, though the later one would give me more
time (I'm lecturing on the Thursday until juet after
4 p.m ), but your end it may srrive a little late. The
earlier one gets in before 6,30, about which time you
would prefer me to arrive, but then there's no need for
you to worry - I cun always regale myself in the station
restaurang., On the whole I think it better if you make
the choice -~ c¢an you drop me & card9

I have had & reply from Brown, which I shall bring
along with me, together with any other correspondence
received by the 4th. He says 'no' to the distribution of
the Sheffield minutes (I csn quite see his point, they
are after all "private minutes” - his words), and then
proceeds to say thet he thinke it is unfortunate that
"at the very moment when sttempte are being made to bring
all Hispenic studies together in & national association,
one group of scholars should have chosen guite suddenly to
found an independent society devoted to only one branch of
those studies™, I think he misunderstood what I said to him
in my letter, and I have replied to him putting him
straight about the formation of the Society and its present
and future sims. I shall send him & copy of our minutes,

&8 he requests.

I'm sorry to hear about the attitude of Atkinson; I
hope that Sarmiento will be & little more cooperative in




so far as concerns Portuguese studies. They all seem to me
to be an extremely conservative lot, and all anXious that
they should be taken & lot of notice of., We shall see
what heppens at the constituent meeting of she A. B. H.

Thanks once agsin; looking forward to being in
Sheffield in early November. FPlease give my regards to
Geoffrey.

Sincerely,



